St. Adalbert’s Parish Pastoral and Finance Councils, Picnic and Sacred Worship Committees – May 17, 2022	
Meeting Attendees:  Fr. Thomas, Mike Kaminski, John Kosmalski, Pete Rekowski, Gary Ross, Jesse Yenter,
Dennis Fredock, Rich Kosiec, Theresa Glodowski, Chris Kaminski, Joe and Diane Ciesslewicz
Meeting opened with a prayer.
	Sunday Mass time change
	St. Mary’s requested their Sunday Mass be changed from 8:30am to 9:00 am, if St. Adalbert’s is willing to change their Mass time. After some discussion, it was decided to offer a switch of Mass times with St. Adalbert having 8:30 am and St. Mary’s 10:30 am. It would also give Father more time to get to St. Mary’s when there was an early morning snow storm. The change will only happen if the 10:30am Mass is approved at St. Mary’s. St. Adalbert’s prefers an earlier Mass and not to have Mass later than 10:30am.  If both parishes agree to the switch, the change could happen in July.

	Floor in Church Basement

	Estimates are being done to replace the old floor tiles with a type of epoxy flooring. The dining room floor, dishwasher room, elevator room in basement will be done. Asbestos removal of old flooring will be done. Nothing can be on the floor when it is being worked on and the basement will not be available during renovation.

Looking at ways to keep the basement walls drier, so the room can be repainted.


	Pianos in Church Basement
	Looking for a home for the two upright pianos in the basement. If a new home can’t be found, then they will be disposed of. 

	Plaster Repair
	Repairing plaster on the choir wall, bell tower ceiling and in front of church is on the list to be worked on. Bids so far have been very expensive.

	Roofs
	Looking at replacing roofs on the sanctuary, candle alcove, confessional alcove and sacristy.

	Diocese
	1. The diocese is revising some of their pre-authorization guidelines for larger projects, $20,000 and above projects need approval. The amount used to be $5,000.
2. The method of collecting for the Diocesan Appeal will be changing.


	Picnic
	1. Still need a chair person for mini raffle and country store.
2. Tents and food have increased in price.
3. Due to high cost of tents, will be looking for venues in the Rosholt area for the 2023 picnic that have more buildings on the premises, to avoid setting up tents.
4. Possibly serving corn-on-the cob at picnic.
5. Looking to have more chicken dinners available.

	CCD
	A coordinator is needed.



Next picnic meeting is June 16, at 6:30pm.
Meeting closed with a prayer.

Note: On 5-18-2022, St. Mary’s parish disapproved of the Mass time switch. Sunday Mass time to remain at 10:30 am at St. Adalbert.
